asyng@pland.gov.hk,
DLoffice@landsd.gov.hk,
dafcoffice@afcd.gov.hk,
dep@epd.gov.hk
ccceo@ceo.gov.hk,
sdev@devb.gov.hk,
sen@enb.gov.hk

To: Director of Planning
Director of Lands
Director of Agriculture, Fisheries and Conservation
Director of Environmental Protection

Dear Directors,

As a NGO to promote geoconservation, one of our missions is to preserve the natural landforms and rocks in the territory. Recently we received a complaint from our member that a large piece of land at SamTam Lo of North District was excavated with plenty of trees trimmed. During a site inspection on 6 June 2010, we confirmed the complaint was valid and the affected lots are Lots 241, 357, 128, 304 and 306 (please refer to attached location map and lot plan). Some photos taken on the day are also attached for your reference.

Grateful if you could look into this case and advise whether there are any applications of planning permission, re-zoning or other development works request at the affected lots. If negative, will concerned departments please take prompt action to stop the illegal excavation that has serious damaged the natural environment of the adjacent Bride's Pool Nature Trail.

--

何志壯 Sam Ho

聯絡小組召集人 Convener, Liaison Group

香港地貌岩石保育協會 Association for Geoconservation,

Hong Kong